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DATE OF MEETING: June 8, 2021

TITLE: Award of Contract for Security Guard Services - Request for Proposals (RFP) 
05-06-2021

_________________________________________________________________________________
BACKGROUND:
Request for Proposals 05-06-2021 was e-mailed to approximately 21 vendors and posted on 
www.azpurchasing.org, the District bidding service.  A solicitation legal notice was posted in the Territorial 
Newspaper, as required, during the solicitation process.  There were 20 vendors that downloaded the solicitation.  
The District received six (6) responsive proposals. The solicitation requested Security Guard Services for District 
sites.  The Evaluation Committee scored each proposal based on the evaluation criteria listed in the RFP (100 
points possible).  The vendors who submitted proposals were:

American Guard
Blackstone Security
Desert Eagle Security

Bolt Security
Allied Security

The evaluation committee independently scored the proposals and then met to discuss them.  One vendor – 
Blackstone Security – is being recommended for award based on the highest score during the evaluation process. 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________
RECOMMENDATION:
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board determine that Blackstone Security 
is the highest qualified vendor and authorize the Administration to negotiate any other agreements or contract 
terms that the Administration determines to be fair and reasonable for the awarded contract.  It has been 
determined that a multi-term contract is in the best interests of the District.   The contract will be effective July 
1, 2021 for the initial one-year term, with four one-year renewal options, total contract length not to exceed five 
years.   

_________________________________________________________________________________________
INITIATED BY:

_________________________________________________________________________________
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                          Date:  May 28, 2021

________________________________
Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent

http://www.azpurchasing.org/

